
BadgerLink Advisory Group - November 2019 

Meeting Summary 
 
BadgerLink Advisory Group Members Present: 
Duong Duong, Hmong American Peace Academy 
Shahara Falk-LeFay, Marathon County Public Library, Athens Branch 
Karen L Howell, School District of Shell Lake 
Kay Koepsel-Benning, Elmbrook Schools 
Renee Laird-Adelon, Milwaukee Public Schools 
Zander Miller, Kenosha Public Library 
Julie Pohlman, University of Wisconsin System Administration 
Katie Roberts, Wisconsin Technical College System 
Julie Schultz, Menominee Indian Tribe of Wisconsin 
Julia Waggoner, Northland College 

DPI Staff Present: 
Martha Berninger 
Jen Champoux 
Ben Miller 
Elizabeth Neuman 

Introductions 

After acknowledging and reflecting on the fact that the meeting was taking place on the ancestral 
home of the Ho-Chunk Nation, the BadgerLink Advisory Group spent time introducing themselves 
and the institutions in which they work.  
 
DPI staff outlined the mission statement, roles, and responsibilities of the group as well as walked 
through the participation handbook and answered questions. Additionally, DPI staff outlined a 
“Plan, Do, Check, Act” continuous improvement framework for the Advisory Group.  
 
DPI staff asked the Advisory Group about communication preferences. Most members expressed 
agreement on using Google Drive to share documentation. The BadgerLink team will implement 
and check in on use at the spring meeting. 
 
Advisory Group members also outlined events, conferences, and training opportunities they 
attend and are aware of. DPI staff plan to review the list to identify opportunities for future 
outreach. 



Collection Development Policy  
DPI staff presented a draft of a new Collection Development Policy for BadgerLink resources. This 
presented a wonderful opportunity to inform the BadgerLink Advisory Group members about 
state procurement practices. Group members gave constructive feedback and questions on the 
language of policy. 
 

BadgerLink Explanation/Discussion 
DPI staff presented a truncated version of training currently provided to schools and libraries as 
well as showing the current “What Is BadgerLink” video and answered questions about the 
BadgerLink program generally. Advisory Group members were then invited to find a partner and 
discuss any questions, concerns, or feedback they might have about BadgerLink. The group then 
returned as a whole and shared highlights of their discussions. The major themes discussed were: 
Access Issues, Website Design, and Outreach &  Promotion Strategies. The BadgerLink Team will 
spend time investigating the feedback and working to make improvements and proposals in 
advance of the Spring 2020 meeting of the Advisory Group. 
 

Future Meetings 
The whole group discussed potential sites and dates for the Spring 2020 meeting. DPI staff will 
review suggestions and work with the Advisory Group to finalize logistics and begin developing an 
agenda for the meeting. 


